Hart House Social Justice Committee 

Meeting #14 – Minutes

February 1st, 2005, 8:00 a.m.

Attendance:

Vivian Yau

Sarah Greene

James Wardlaw

Sherry Leslie

Clara Rutter

Ulana

Veronica Howard

James Barber, Chair

Jeff Richardson, Programme Advisor

Arlene Stein, Programme Advisor

1. Call to order 8:25 a.m.

2. Approval of Agenda

3. Approval of Last Minutes; no minutes were presented

4. Reports

a. Chair:  James Barber reported that the Social Action Committee from the department of Social Work would contact the Social Justice committee to discuss collaborative programming.

b. Secretary: No report

c. Treasurer: No report

d. Speaker Series: Raza Naqvi sent regrets.  Raza asked that his role in the upcoming speaker series be assumed by another member. Clara Rutter agreed to assume the responsibility of the upcoming Tsunami discussion panel.

e. Travel Workshops: Angela Ho was absent.  James reported that the next Travel Workshop was scheduled for Wednesday, March 2nd, from 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. in the East Common Room.  Holly Luffman from the Student Exchange Office would be the presenter.

f. TMA Film Series: Raza Naqvi sent regrets.  

g. Networking: James, Sarah and Vivian met to begin planning of a networking breakfast for campus groups.  A date will be set for the end of March.

5. LINCC

Organizers from this newly formed Student group mad a presentation of their upcoming forum, proposed for March 31st, 2005.  They asked the social justice committee for co-sponsorship and input into their planning stages.
6. Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell

James reported on and e-mail sent for the Social Justice Action committee about a proposed project for this year titled “Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell.”  The campaign would propose a policy that “would make city services available to all city residents without discrimination on the basis of immigration status.” 

The committee SJAC asked that the HH Social Justice committee help promote the program and its proposed policy.

7. Buzzword:  Sarah Kim was not present to report.  Arlene Stein mentioned that Laney Marshall the House Committee Programme Advisor had been in contact with Ms. Kim and asked that she meet with a house committee representative.

8. Peace Week:  Peace Week Organizers are looking for volunteers to join the PW committee for 2005/06.  Anyone interested could contact Kate at rogerskate@yahoo.ca.

9. Global Aware Photo Exhibit Collaboration: Arlene Stein reported that there was an interest on behalf of Global Aware to have a photo display at Hart House.  GA has also been in contact with the HH Camera Club and it is suggested that a collaborative display would be best.  It was recommended that we use the Hot Topic Speaker Series as an introduction for the display.  GA had advised that their preference would be if the display could remain over a period of at least two weeks, since it would take a tremendous effort to get the display into place.  The House committee would also need to be approached for approval for such a display.

10.  Clear the Shelves:  Monica was absent.
11. AIDS Advocacy Position:  James Wardlaw presented a possibility of formalizing a Aids Awarness/Advocay Position to the 2005/06 programme for the HH Social Justice Committee.  It was suggested that there may been an interested in developing this work since we had a currecnt member of the committee that was already active on the World Aids Day campaingn and that the HH Social Justice Committee could further add to this work by doing advocacy year round.

12. Social Justice Retreat:  Arlene Stein reminded the committee members that there was an allocation of funds set aside for a retreat over the past tow years fo the committee.  It was suggested that since there had been no movement on the development of the idea that a few committee members be funded to attend a Social Justice Retreat that is put on at Arowhon every year at Algonquin park.  This would give committee members a development opportunity to learn and deeelop their own program that could be put together for the upcoming year.

13. Elections:  James Wardlaw reported that nomination of next years committee were now being taken, until Friday, February 4th, 2005.

14. Other Business: No other business reported.

15. 15. Nest Meeting: Tuesday, March 1st, 2005 at 8 a.m.

16. Adjournment: 9:05 a.m.

